
MINUTES OF THE PRIVATE 


PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COUNCIL


August 20, 2020
PRESENT:  Jennifer Castelhano, David Blank, Jennifer Cayea,          Peter Cipriano, Peter DeVittorio, Daniela Goldman,         Barbara Granata, Ian Harris, Michael Harris, Meg           Kaplan, Dana Mayclim, Bill Pink
ABSENT:   Richard Ellrodt, Melissa LeSauvage, John Sum
Meeting started at 7:30PM via Zoom.
I.    New Business
Fall Programming – The Department would like to have a Trunk or Treat in which the Parks and Recreation Department purchases the candy for the vendors to hand out.  It will be held at Town Park main parking lot from approximately 2:00PM – 5:00PM.  Each participant will be charged $5.00.  We are hoping to get at least 15 vendors who will be charged $15.00 and permitted to bring 3 participants.  There will be awards for best costume or trunk.  The event will be held on Halloween, October 31st. 
Other programs being held outdoors – yoga, art, basketball, hiking club.  Other ideas could be scarecrow contest and drool in the pool is still in question. 

Pool – September 9th is the last day for the pool.

Playgrounds and bathrooms are still closed. 

Lewisboro Learning Lot – The department is trying to run this program for children in grades 2-5 for working parents.  We would follow the school’s cohort schedule so that children would come on Monday/Tuesday or Thursday/Friday with the option of all coming on Wednesday.  The Town has notified the Town Attorney and the insurance company for the Town.  The Learning Lot would be run just like camp with temperature checks and health screening forms.  All guidelines will be followed.  
II.   Old Business
Pool – The so called COVID case at the pool turned out to be a false positive.  It is felt there is no need to close the pool for a full hour – a half hour is good as the pool is being cleaned throughout the day.  The staff is doing a great job.
Day Camp – Day Camp has now finished with no issues.  The toughest part was the mask wearing.  

Preserves – Many trees came down within the four preserves.  OSPAC has many volunteers helping.  

Leon Levy – Shelby White would like to donate a bench.

III.   Superintendents Report

Seniors – Their scheduled pool party was cancelled due to rain. They will continue to meet at Onatru Farm Park pavilion for the next four Wednesdays. Michael is driving the seniors with a maximum capacity of 4 at a time.  

Programs – The following programs are being held – tennis clinics, art clinics, basketball and baseball and Patrick Heaton is running clinics as well.  Pickleball will be scheduled for the fall.
Fox Valley – is in use with many programs – flag football, LBA and softball are all there together.

Wiffleball – A group of individuals would like to use field #4 at Onatru for wiffleball.  This would be in groups of 5-6.  

They do not need a large area.

Seniors – there are seniors who are more in need than others.  Pam Veith picks up extra lunches from the school and delivers it to those seniors who are in need.  Some seniors would like to see a local food pantry in Town as the one in Katonah is limited to once a month. 

IV.    Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 9:00PM.  The next meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Council will be held on Thursday, September 24th at 7:30PM.








Respectfully submitted,








Laura A. Stone







Laura A. Stone








Senior Office Assistant
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